
 

 

MINUTES 

LANGHORNE MANOR BOROUGH COUNCIL 

MEETING OF SEPTEMBER 19, 2017 

 

 

1. CALL TO ORDER - The meeting of Langhorne Manor Borough was called to order in 

the Langhorne Manor Borough Hall, 618 Hulmeville Avenue, Langhorne, Pennsylvania, on 

Tuesday, September 19, 2017 at 8; 00 P.M. Eastern Time by William McTigue, President. 

 

 At this point in the meeting, Mr. Hanisco led us in the “Pledge of Allegiance.” 

 

 PERSONS PRESENT –Jay Ferraro Sharon Gimpel; Edward Hanisco; Dawn  Seader; 

William McTigue, President; Nicholas Pizzola; Robert Byrne Mayor; Loretta M. Luff, 

Secretary/Treasurer;  

 

 PERSON ABSENT - Maryann Barnes Vice President; Mayor Byrne and Thomas J. 

Profy III; Solicitor. 

 

 Mr. McTigue spoke about a change order for replacing the side walk along the 

administration building up to the bilco door at a cost of $6,500 and to extend it to the new police 

facility the cost will be $8,500.  Motion was made by Ms. Gimpel and seconded by Mrs. Seader 

to extend the walk to the new police facility at a cost of $8,500.  No objections were presented.  

Motion carried. 

 

 Mr. McTigue reported that the grant application for $100,000 has to be signed by 

Hulmeville Borough as they are the one obtaining the grant. 

 

 Mr. McTigue reported on Resolution NO. 2017-004 of Langhorne Manor, Bucks County, 

Pennsylvania, authorizing application as a subgrantee for Hulmeville Borough to the Bucks 

County Redevelopment Authority for a municipal grant under Act 71 of 2004, as amended. 

 

 Motion was made by Mr. Ferraro and seconded by Ms. Gimpel to adopt Resolution NO. 

2017-004 as presented by Mr. McTigue.  No objections were presented.  Motion carried. 

 

 Mr. Pizzola stated that he had contacted PennDot and the Delaware Valley Planning 

Commission to try and get a traffic study of the borough streets. 

 

 Mr. Pizzola reported that Jason Snyder is coming out to do a road survey.    

 

 

10. ADJOURNMENT – Mr. McTigue entertained a motion to adjourn this meeting.  Motion 

was made by Mr. Ferraro and seconded by Ms. Gimpel to adjourn this meeting.  No objections 

were presented.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:25 P.M.  

 

 The next meeting will be Tuesday October 3, 2017 at 8:00 P.M. 
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Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Loretta M. Luff 

Secretary/Treasurer 

Langhorne Manor Borough 

 


